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Journal of Proceedings for the Smith County Commissioners
March 26, 2018

The County Commissioners met in a regular session on March 26, 2018 in the County Commissioners’ Room. Present were Commissioners Art Befort and Roger Allen.  Tom James was absent.    Also present were Sharon Wolters, Clerk; and, Mitch Fritz, Road Supervisor.  

Befort opened the meeting with prayer.

Commissioners revised and approved the agenda for the March 26, 2018 meeting.

Commissioners approved and signed the March 19, 2018 minutes.

Commissioners approved voucher #36949-36992 from the following accounts: 
		General			 	4152.55  
		Noxious Weed			3586.48
Health				2552.20 	
Appraiser			    60.50	
Landfill				4960.34
EMS				3184.15  
EMS Grant Memorial		2300.00 	 
Payroll Clearing			2575.50			    
TOTAL			$         23,371.72	  

Fritz discussed the following:
1. Commissioners reviewed a letter from Kelly Lyon discussing the services and products available at Lyon Rock Quarry and inviting the commissioners to visit the quarry at any time.
2. Allen discussed a tube located at 100 and Z Roads.
3. Allen asked about county safety markers on a disabled road department vehicle.  Fritz indicated that he has reviewed policy with the truck driver. 
4. Fritz reported that the road department has been working at 280 & Y Roads.
5. Befort discussed regular meetings for the Highway 36 Hospital Entrance Group phone conference.
6. Befort discussed billing the hospital board for the road located on the new county hospital property.  Befort reported that the hospital board has requested that the billing be run through the hospital project budget for bookkeeping purposes.  Fritz indicated the bill will be ready this week.
7. Fritz reported on M Road maintenance between Hwy. 36 and 190 Road.  Fritz reported that the maintenance is complete.
8. Fritz reviewed the number of road surface miles in the county.  
9. Fritz reported that maintenance on 265 Road will be delayed until Wednesday due to workers completing general road maintenance that can be done with moisture conditions.
10. Allen reported that the road maintenance completed is well done.
11. Befort discussed some research he has completed on the rubber tired excavator.  
12. Befort discussed a culvert on 230 Road.
13. Befort discussed the bridge on 270 Road.
14. Befort asked Fritz to prepare a summary of the state bridge project funding for the current bridge project.  Befort agreed to cover the use of Federal Funds in the next meeting. 
15. Befort asked Fritz to review the possibility of sub-contracting rock hauling for large road projects.  Fritz indicated that Federal Fund Exchange program can be used for this purpose if commissioners wish to do so.
16. Befort reviewed the rock type used on 120 Road.  Allen indicated that the rock was used from two rock pits.  Fritz discussed factors that influence the kind of rock used.  
17. Befort discussed coordinating courthouse yard machinery and equipment maintenance with the road department.
18. Allen discussed maintenance on 20 Road between Hwy. 281 and EE Road.   Befort asked Fritz to contact Mr. Lewis before April 9.  Befort asked Fritz to contact Jewell County.  Befort reviewed information about 20 Road that he received from the blade operator.
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19. Befort discussed boiler maintenance and asked Fritz about a back-up motor for the courthouse boiler.
Fritz indicated that the motor removed from the furnace earlier can serve as a back-up motor. 
20. Befort asked Fritz to check the new hospital property road for maintenance needs.
21. Befort reported on his research of “Ruby Red” fuel and indicated that he asked for a representative to do a presentation for the commissioners.
22. Fritz indicated that he will start advertising for mower operators next week.
23. Fritz reported that the new road mower will be delivered this week.
Fritz left the meeting.

Dave Tucker, Landfill Supervisor, joined the meeting and discussed the following:
1. Tucker reported that the landfill can accept an additional 32 tons of tires using grant funds for recycle and disposal cost.
2. Tucker reviewed the annual permit information required by KDHE. 
3. Tucker asked commissioners about covering vacation times at the landfill.  (Fritz rejoined the meeting.)  Fritz agreed to provide personnel to cover vacation time this week.
4. Tucker reported that he received 4-55 gallon drums.  Tucker reported that he maintains a list of people who would like to have the drums and will contact the next person on the list.
5. Befort discussed hiring Doug Armknect to complete a landfill video using the drone.   Commissioners agreed to hire Doug Armknect to prepare a video/pictures of the landfill for use on the web site and the Solid Waste Management meeting on April 17.  
6. Tucker provided information on disposal cost comparison report.   Tucker reported that many landfills charge for mattress disposal.  No decision to charge for mattresses was made at this time.
7. Befort reviewed landfill diversion options that can save space in the regular landfill pit.  Befort reported on the WORKS program on landfills and recycling that he attended earlier this month.

Fritz rejoined the meeting and provided a detailed copy of the Federal Fund Exchange money available for 2018.

Chris Jones joined the meeting.

John Grace and Tabitha Owen joined the meeting and discussed the lease agreement between Smith County and Sunporch which has been updated and has been submitted and to the bond counsel for review.  Owen believed the revised lease will be available by next week for commissioners’ review.

Owen reported on  research done concerning the wellness program implementation using the Smith County Health Department.  Befort reported that there is a local citizen who has agreed to complete a financial cost analysis of running the wellness center.  Owen believes there is legal authority to use the Health Care Sales Tax collections to sustain wellness programs in Smith County if the commissioners decide to do so.

Tucker and Owen left the meeting.

John Grace reported that they are near beginning construction on the long term care.   Grace reported that fund raising for the project is still under way.  Fritz and Grace left the meeting.  

Jones reported that he issued a bid request for 2-4 D and was able to purchase it at a good rate in his opinion.  Jones also reported that he published an annual general notice as required by statute.

Allen asked Jones about the small evergreen tree maintenance along the state highway right-of-ways.   Jones reported that tree maintenance is not part of the weed maintenance agreement between Smith County and the State of Kansas.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jones left the meeting.
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Randy Hill, Julie Wagenblast, Galen Lambert, Nancy Shafer, and Julie Troy joined the meeting and discussed the Smith County Daycare Committee and possible development of a daycare facility in Smith County.   Wagenblast discussed the formation of a nonprofit organization that has a goal to provide an elder involved daycare facility.  Wagenblast indicated that they wish to use local service providers for any development.   Troy mentioned an unofficial survey which was done.  Befort asked about the survey that was conducted.  Troy reported that they used Facebook to ask for participants to complete an on-line survey which was voluntary.  Troy reported that their main goal was to establish need for daycare in Smith County.   Lambert indicated that a more accurate collection of information will be planned in the future as the project develops.   Befort expressed the county commissions’ appreciation for groups who are aggressively pursuing improvements to our community.   The committee members left the meeting.  

Commissioners approved one voided check.

Commissioners approved one pay increase for longevity.

As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned.	_______________________________
			 					Arthur Befort, Chairman

		 	_______________________________
					 				Tom James, Member
							                                       
Attest:_______________________				_______________________________	  
Sharon Wolters, Clerk 						Roger Allen, Member
These minutes are not official until signed by the county commissioners and attested to by the County Clerk.			
